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WORKFORCE INVESTMENT CORPORATION
Youth Council Meeting Minutes
January 13, 2014 @ 10:00 am
Board Room, Madren Center- Clemson, SC

Members Present

Kristi King- Brock


Elizabeth Burkett


Elaine Bailey

Jason Duncan



Robert Halfacre


Sandy Jordan



Tim Mays



Rick Murphy



Crystal Nobel



Amy Bradshaw
Members Absent:
Tina Brown



Karen Kay Smith


Amy Holbrooks


Janice Walpole


Janice Ward

Providers:
Dana Grant



Karen Craven


Staff Present:
Sharon Crite


   
Patty Manley



Brandi Runion
Windy Graham


Ronnie Allen

Guest Present:
Scott Ferguson


Trent Acker
I. Welcome and Introductions

Chair Kristi King-Brock called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone in attendance and acknowledged newly appointed Youth Council member Jason Duncan.  Once introductions were made of all in attendance, Chair King-Brock announced the meeting was being recorded for processing of minutes and that a quorum was present to conduct business of the Council.  

II. Approval of Minutes 
The minutes from the October 07, 2013 meeting were emailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet, Chair King-Brock called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Crystal Nobel made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 7, 2013 meeting as submitted, seconded by Robert Halfacre.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
III. Palmetto Youth Connections (PYC) Report
Dana Grant referred to handouts she provided to committee members and gave an explanation and breakdown of the dashboard, pie charts and graphs of services and number of participants visiting the Center’s through December 2013. Ms. Grant reported new enrollments since July 2013 is at 63 stating that 43 of those 63 are basic skills deficient which is a target they are working on.   Total enrollment numbers are currently 131; current follow up numbers are at 76; 81%  of participants have entered employment, 79% have attained a degree or certificate and the numeracy literacu gaines are currently 63%.  Ms. Grant stated that they currently have 22 out of 43 which is 51% that are basic skills diffencient and they are working on that goal.
a. PYC Dashboard (Reporting Tool)





Karen Craven referred to pages 6-7 of the meeting packet and stated they are looking at a new report format.  Page 6 is the current Dashboard report and page 7 is the new report format they are looking at moving to. (new format includes career smart which is the soft skills classes offered to participants & also includes the PY’12 Federal report as well).

Youth Council members discussed the report format preferred to be received going forward and all were in agreement to begin using the new format.

b. PY 13  Youth Outreach Update






Ms. Craven provided a brief update on outreach efforts for the WorkLink region.  Billboards will 
be up through January 31.  Feedback is that unfortunately only 2 phone calls have been 
received to date as a result of the billboards, one from Oconee County and one from Pickens 
County.


Ms. Craven referred to the handouts provided regarding the drafts/proofs of the flyer and the 
table tents to be used for outreach.  Ms. Craven reported they are targeting DSS, DJJ, Food 
Banks, The Dream Center in Pickens, ER’s, Courthouse lobby, Library, etc. to place the flyers 
where families or family members in need of assistance might see them.  Council members 
discussed using the verbiage on the table tents & flyers and make a flyer with “tear-off” 
information to be placed in certain areas.  Brandi Runion also recommended using a “business 
card” with contact information to be placed with the table tents & flyers as a way for the 
public to have something with contact information to take with them.


Ms. Craven reported that phase III of the outreach efforts will begin in March 2014 in which 
they will be targeting gas stations and convenience stores such as QuickTrip placing pump 
toppers and flyers; they have plans to begin placing coupons in bags of various restaurants; and 
will be looking into placing information at locations/places that offer free Wi-Fi.  Ms. Craven 
stated she is expecting to have additional information once she has items from Print-It and will 
report back to the Youth Council.

IV. Old Business 
PY’13 AOP BIS Actual Award Paid
Chair King-Brock referred to page 8 which shows the $5,417 paid from Youth Incentive Funds for student transportation to the Anderson Oconee Pickens  Business & Industry Showcase event.  Chair King-Brock stated she is bringing to Youth Council for discussion to budget $5,000 of formula funds to be used for Showcase transportation going forward.  
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Tim Mays made a motion to budget $5,000 of formula fund to be used for student transportation to the AOP BIS going forward, seconded by Elaine Bailey.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
PY 12 Final Grant Expenditures






Brandi Runion referred to page 9 which is an update of the Henkels & McCoy expenditures through 
June 30, 2012 stating 90.59% of grant was been spent, with the remaining funds being carried over 
to new budget year.

PY 12 Final/ Annual Youth Performance Report




Windy Graham referred to page 10 which is the Final PY’12 Annual Report Summary and stated we
exceeded the Placed in Education and Attainment of Degree or Certificate goals and met the 
Literacy Numeracy goal.  Ms. Graham reported that we are expecting to do as well or better for 
PY’13.

PY 12 Youth Executive Summary Update 





Sharon Crite referred to pages 11-21, the Youth Executive Summary update stating this is the 
foundation and basis for the Youth Program and encouraged all Council members to read and
become familiar with this summary.

(4) Youth Strategic Sub-Committee Updates* 




Ms. Crite referred to page 22, the Strategic Plan, and asked Council members to go thru the Sub-
Committees Strategeic Plan Goals on pages 23-42 and make recommendation that those goals
have either been met or need action.

Ms. Crite referred to page 23 – Service Integration Committee – Action Plan/Goal and stated the 

2-1-1 System has affected this as much as possible at this point. This can continue to be affected as
needed.  A suggestion was made to have a list of groups, community partners, etc. that we are 
getting information out to & referring to.  Dana Grant stated that PYC can provide such a report.

Page 24 – Work Readiness Committee – Ms. Crite reported that work experiences have surveys and evaluations that the business, company &/or agency use. Those evaluations cover work ethics, soft skills and basic skills and are evaluated and scored by hereself and Karen Craven.  Current evaluation will not be completed with results available until June 2014. 

Pages 25-27 – Family Servces Committee – Strategy on page 27 was checked off with the exception 

of affecting the engagement of Faith Based Organizaions in programming plan and activities. A 

major effort was made in that 300+ letters were sent throughout Anderson, Oconee & Pickens 

counties inviting FBO’s to become involved and identify available services for the youth population 

with was zero response.
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Tim Mays made a motion that the Service Integration and Family Services Committee goals be complete, seconded by Betsy Burkett.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Page 27-28 – Education Committee – Ms. Crite reported the goal is being met however, the 

Strategy and action plan unfortunately did not align due to DOE.  There are some initiatives in the
Communities that can aid in affecting this strategy such as the PACE Board which our Youth
Program could align with and a Workforce Youth Grant that most of the schools have already 

applied for that we may be able to affect and assist our youth in reaching their goals.
Ms. Crite referred to pages 29 – 38 and gave a brief synopsis of the Sub Committees reports.
Ms. Crite referred to pages 39-42 and deferred to Windy Graham for report. Ms. Graham provided brief explanation of the Older Youth average wage report. Ms. Graham reported that PY’13 may still be higher but is unable to give confirmation at this time due to an error with the data base reporting.
V. New Business

WorkKeys® Workplace Observation/Community Request

Trent Acker provided a report on pages 43-47 stating the Workplace Observation is being considered as an addition to the WorkKeys® assessments.  Mr. Acker gave a brief synopsis of the WorkReady Communities Initiative and WorkKeys® assessments being provided. Mr. Acker reported that Workplace Observation measures the trainability and ability a trainee has to block out external noise as a distraction. One side effect of this observation is safety. The test is an online test exclusively at this time.  Mr. Acker also reported in relation to youth and our Youth Program, this assessment could aid in decisions to place youth in employment since they usually do not have an extensive work history. If funds are not being used this could be viewed as an add-on to the WorkKeys® testing. A majority of SC companies being profiled are manufacturing with a training and acceptance plan for employment. Mr. Acker stated this is an additional way to measure when there is an absence of work experience.

Sharon Crite stated that 13 youth have been identified with a goal interest in manufacturing.  Of these 13 youth, 2 are basic skills deficient and 4 are ex-offenders.   Ms. Crite reported that this test could exclude 1-2 years of the work experience requirement. Mary Gaston with Pickens Adult Education had previously informed Ms. Crite that she could administer the test at her location and stated the cost of test is $15.  Mr. Acker stated the benefit to or for the youth is they receive feedback regarding their scores & skills based on the assessment.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Crystal Noble made a motion to allow PYC to move forward with adding Workplace Observation as a module to be used and funded out of the Youth Grant, seconded by Elaine Bailey.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Youth Council Membership Application
Chair King-Brock referred to page 47 which is a Youth Council membership application from Jeff Trahan with the Anderson Housing Authority.  Chair King-Brock called for a motion to approve and accept this membership application to the Youth Council Committee.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Rick Murphy made a motion to accept and approve the Youth Council Membership Application from Jeff Trahan, seconded by Robert Halfacre.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
PY’13 Grant Expenditures (08/26/13-12/20/13)

Brandi Runion referred to page 48 which is the Henkels & McCoy expenditures through December 29, 2013.  Ms. Runion referred to the amount spent stating the expenditure rate is 41.43% and ideally at the 6 month mark we would prefer to for the expenditure rate to be at the 45%.   Ms. Runion further reported that the budget is looking good at this point.  Karen Craven reported that Henkels & McCoy has several students signing up for Continuing Education Training courses and the new online GED test cost has increased to $150 per test from $80 per test. Ms. Craven stated they are unsure how these factors will affect the need for different or additional training materials.
PY’13 1st Quarter Youth Performance Report
Windy Graham reported that the first quarter PY’13 Performance Report has not been received from the state due to data reporting problems. Ms. Graham stated we are exceeding in the Placement in Education and the Attainment of Certificate or Degree goals but need to work on Numeracy Lieteracy goal however, there is no reason to think this goal will not be met &/or exceeded.

PY14 Youth Contract/ Budget Negotiation Team*


Kristi King-Brock

Chair King-Brock excused Henkels & McCoy staff and guests and called for Youth Council Executive Session. Chair King-Brock informed Youth Council members that a vote is needed to extend our contract with Palmetto Youth Connections so there is no need to go back out for RFP.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Tim Mays made a motion to extend the contract in place with Palmetto Youth Connections for PY’14, seconded by Robert Halfacre.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Chair King-Brock recommended the Youth Council put together a Budget Negotiation Team/Committee for PY’14 Youth budget negotiatons.  Chair King-Brocks recommends the following individuals serve as the Budget Negotiation Team/Committee:


Elaine Bailey


Robert Halfacre


Kristi King-Brock


WorkLink Staff – Brandi, Sharon, Jennifer, Ronnie 
Chair King-Brock recommended the Youth Council grant authority to the Budget Negotiation Team to negotiate the PY’14 Youth budget to be submitted to the Board for approval and report back to Youth Council.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Crystal Noble made a motion to grant the Budget Negotiation Team the power to negotiate the PY’14 budget, take to the WIB for approval and report back to the Youth Council, seconded by Tim Mays.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Chair King-Brock reported that since Palmetto Youth Connections has been provider, our Youth program has not only met but exceeded goals and therefore she prefers not to see the program move backwards.  Chair King-Brock reported that for PY’13 Karen Craven’s time & responsibilities have been divided, 50% Youth program and 50% Adult program stating this was done in an effort to establish the Adult program.  Chair King-Brock recommended to the Youth Council to restore Karen’s position to 100% Youth program.  The RFP was written to include a Youth Program Manager 100%, in good faith, the Youth Council shared the Program Manager with another program to assist that program.  Chair King-Brock stated she is simply requesting the Program Manager be restored 100% back to the Youth Program.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Crystal Noble made a motion to restore the Program Manager position back to 100% for PY’14, seconded by Rick Murphy.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
VI. Other Business

WorkLink WIA Workforce Report (10/24/13)

Chair King-Brock referred Youth Council Members to the information packet provided from Alan Davis, SC DEW Workforce Intelligence Coordinator, and stated this information was being included as information.
VII. Adjourn
With no further business to discuss, the Youth Council meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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